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Be sure to visit our new Scottish Rite web site 

 at OCSCOTTISHRITE.ORG!  

We need your email address so we can  

electronically send you the Scottish Rite News. 

Call the office at 714 543-7277 and give it to 

our Secretary or leave a message. Thanks!  

Master of  Kadosh 

Orange County Valley of the Scottish Rite  

Scottish Rite News 
Newsletter Date June 2016 

Greetings Brothers, 

 

 As many of you know,  this year has been a rough one for me and hopefully the day 

after our July Stated Meeting, I will finally have the melanoma surgery on my cheek that 

has been postponed twice.  With all of this drama going on in my life, I finally looked up 

and realized that we had arrived at July.   

 July always brings to mind the celebration of the birth of our great Nation.  It al-

ways brings to mind the Declaration of Independence and that causes me to think of this painting depict-

ing the signers whom most of us 

know.  I have always imagined being 

in the room, in talking with the par-

ticipants and maybe even contrib-

uting to the discussion.  This year my 

thoughts took me to a new realiza-

tion.  I and all Masons were in the 

room.  You might ask how, that was 

240 years ago how could we have been 

in the room. 

 Our Brothers William Ellery, Benjamin Franklin, John Hancock, Joseph Hewes, William Hooper, 

Robert Treat Paine, Richard Stockton, George Walton and William Whipple, all Masons were in the 

room.  Each of them had passed through the same rites of initiation and all believing in the same ideals 

and ethics as each of us were represented us in that room.  It is in this regard, that I propose that while we 

may not have been present in body we were present in spirit and ideals.  We Masons all participated in the 

discussions and decisions with that great assemblage of our founding fathers. 

 I ask the next time you view this painting take a moment to reflect on your participation in the 

forming of our great nation.  Additionally, remember to maintain those ideals which assisted in forming 

our nation and ensure that they endure for our future generations to believe in and follow. 

 

Fraternally, 

 

Mark Hoage, 32° 

Master of Kadosh 
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Orange County Scottish Rite Officers for 2016  

Ill. Ronald A. Seale, 33º  

Sovereign Grand Commander  

Ill. Frank Loui, 33º  

SGIG  

Orient of California  

Ill. Rick Wood, 33°  

Personal Representative of the 

SGIG of the Orient of California  

 

(909) 861-3329  

richardbwood33@gmail.com  

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33º  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

General Secretary  

 

(714) 970-6555  

Macsquest@aol.com  

Hon. David Price, 32º KCCH  

Venerable Master 
 

 

(714) 454-8265  

dpriceless@att.net  

Kory Levoy, 32º  

Wise Master  

 

 

James Cervantes, 32º 

Commander  

            

Mark Hoage, 32º  

Master of Kadosh  

 

(951) 898-9335 

mshusaac@charter.net  

Shawn Smith, 32Á ééé.ééé.éé..Treasurer  

Hon. David J. Kussman, 32х KCCH...é.Chaplain  

Mark S. Hoage, 32Á éé.ééé...Asst. Secretary  

Ill. Lloyd Clayton, 33Á. éé.éé..éé. Almoner  

Ill. Bob Hjorth, 33Áé...é....Director of the Work  

James Cervantes, 32Áéééé........Dir. of Ritual  

James McCallion, 32Á éé......Classroom Director  

Mark S. Hoage, 32Á éé.éé..é.Dir. Stagecraft  

Larry Griffin, 32Üéé..ééé.é...Photographer  

Hon. Jack Allastuey, 32Á KCCHéé...é......Tiler  

Orange County Valley Scottish Rite office 801 N. French Street Santa Ana, CA 92701  

Voice (714) 543-7277, Fax (714) 543-9754  

Scottish Rite News is a publication of the Valley of Orange County.  

Editor is Bro. Mark Hoage, 32°    (951) 898-9335, email: mshusaac@charter.net or sasrnewsbulletin@gmail.com  

All articles must be submitted prior to the 15th of the month.  

The Valley of Orange County, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry of the Southern Jurisdiction 

of the United States of America, 801 N. French Street, Santa Ana, CA 92701,  

publishes the Scottish Rite News monthly. No Subscription Price.  
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Wise Master 

General Secretary 

Secretary Says, 
 

  June was a very busy month! Preparation and participation in the Reunion on top 

of our regular work made it whiz by. I am constantly surprised by the talent and commit-

ment of our members. We are a very fortunate Valley. 

 Our annual audit was headed by Bob Hjorth, 33° and was assisted by Gene Harp, 

33°and Dave Price, 32°KCCH. A few minor procedures need to be changed, but all in all we 

are in good shape. 

Collecting dues is progressing slowly, but we have most of them collected. I am concerned about 20 

of our Brothers who are two years behind. Please check  your dues card and see if says 2016. If not, send 

your dues in. Any questions, call me on my cell 714 381-2949. 

And donõt forget to have a safe and sane, Fourth of July! 

  

Fraternally,  

 

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° 

General Secretary 

Greetings Brethren, 

 

 July brings us the celebration of our Independence and our separation from Great 

Britain.  The result was the formation of this amazing country and a new and unique form 

of government. At least two members of the committee set up to draft the Declaration of 

Independence were Freemasons.  Thomas Jefferson, the author of the declaration, was 

òprobablyó a Freemason. Evidence certainly points to his at least having Masonic connec-

tions.  Benjamin Franklin made several draft changes in the copy sent to him by Jefferson, and was cer-

tainly a well known Freemason.  Brother Franklin served as Grand Master of the province of Pennsylva-

nia in 1749.  Robert Livingston is the other member of the committee who was a Freemason and went on 

to become the Grand Master of the Grand Lodge of New York in 1785. 

 

 Times have changed, and with them, values and moral values have been diminished. We have a 

duty as Scottish Rite Masons to live the values that we teach. Demonstrating by example how men should 

live and how men should be. Coming together helps to continually reinforce the lessons being with òlike 

mindedó individuals that live to this higher standard.   

 

 Please get in the habit of regularly attending Scottish Rite Meetings. The difference it makes will 

not only be to your life, but to the lives of others whom you come in contact with! 

Fraternally,  

 

Kory Levoy, 32° 

Wise Master 
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Lodge of  Perfection 

Personal Representativeõs Message 

Greetings my Brothers: 

 

 Six months of the year are already gone, can you believe it! Summer is here and we 

will celebrate the independence of our great nation this month. My special thanks to all of 

my country men for supporting our nation and especially those that served in our military. 

Happy Fourth of July!!!!!  

 We had another successful reunion class in June and I extend my thanks to all of you for your 

hard work and to all of you that went out and talked to people and shook the bushes and got us more 

candidates. A special thank you to James Cervantes for the fabulous job he did on our program. To all of 

you that did the degree work, you did an outstanding job. From the Director of Ritual to the Director of 

the Work and all that worked in the classroom a job well done. Remember this is your Valley and you are 

the only ones that can make it grow and prosper. I thank you for all you have done and for your support.  

 In honor of the Fourth of July, dinner at the Stated Meeting on July 11 will be hot dogs and ham-

burgers and all that goes with this special celebration. This is in honor of our great country, we are very 

fortunate to live in this wonderful country. If you can read English thank a teacher, if you live free thank 

a service man. PLEASE call the office and make your reservations for dinner 714-543-7277. We need to 

have a head count for dinner that we can give to our caterer. Thanks.  

 How about those new jewels our Officers were wearing? I know they will all wear them with pride. 

           (Continued on page 10) 

Greetings my Brothers !  

 

 As this newsletter hits the press we are holding our Spring 2016 ôJim 

Prather Reunion Classõ. Our degree teams have been working diligently to 

provide an unparal leled Reunion Class experience for our new init iates. Our 

Classroom Director, Bro James McCall ion and Ritual Director, James Cer-

vantes are taking our Valleyõs Spring Reunion to new heights.  The candi-

dates wil l experience not only the required 5 degrees (4,14,18,30 & 32) but 

addit ionally 7, 21, 29, & 31 for a total of 9 exemplified degrees. We wil l exemplify all  29 

degrees over a 4 year period. That is a very worthy endeavor and what I cal l engagement 

and dedication among our Valleyõs brothers. I am VERY proud of ALL our Brothers for 

their commitment. I  want to encourage all brothers to be part of this Reunion. Please 

stop by for fel lowship and the rekindling of your Scottish Rite obligation. 

The Friday  session: 6-10 PM, Saturday session: 7AMð4 PM at the Anaheim DeMolay Cen-

ter.  

  

Fiat Lux !  

  
 

Kind Fraternal Regards,  

David P. Price, 32° KCCH 

Venerable Master 
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Senior Warden 

Commander 

Greetings from the West My Brothers, 

 

       On Tuesday June 7th, I had the pleasure of visiting Orange Grove Lodge #293 and sharing with 

Worshipful Master, Hon. Mike Selix and our brethren in attendance, how well our Charity, the OC 

Childhood Language Center is doing thanks to your ongoing support. As I spoke, I reflected upon 

the importance of fellowship and our responsibility as Masons, to spread the cement of brotherly 

love and affection, which unites our lodges and temples all around the world and one which makes 

us brothers and friends. It also reminded me, that many of you reading this newsletter are not re-

ceiving our membership report and as such, are unware of how our Valley is doing when it comes to 

membership recruitment and retention.  

       As of June, we started with 461 brothers, accepted 3 affiliations, had one death and ended with 463 members. 

Year to date, we started with 461 brothers, lost 30 members and gained 32. Of the 463 members, 379 have paid 

their 2016 dues and 84 have not yet paid. Furthermore, of the 84, 24 members owe more than one year and as a 

result can be suspended in 2016.  

       I am mentioning this because without your help, it is extremely difficult for this Valley to grow or retain their 

members. If you know of a brother who wants to be more involved in our Valley but doesnõt know how, or if you 

know of a brother who is not receiving their communication as a result of a relocation, etc., please let Ill. Rick 

Wood or Ill. Bob McNamara know as soon as possible, so we can find ways to get those wanting to do more in-

volved and also find other ways to get critical information to brothers who are not able to receive our mail or calls. 

       Please, the next time you see a brother of our Valley, take the time to see how he is doing and ask for ideas on 

how he and his lady can assist in creating events to attract and retain our members, as united we will make our 

Valley a great home for all of us.  

 

Fraternally yours, 

Frankie Rosario, 32º KCCH 

Senior Warden 

Brethren, 

 

 Another month down and half the year is now over, where has it gone?  Well, my 

Brothers, the good news is we had a great Reunion Class where we welcomed our new 

Brethren by exemplifying 9 of the 29 Degrees of the Scottish Rite, and weõre looking for-

ward to our Cap and Ring Ceremony this month!  Iõd like to personally thank our Degree 

Masters, Bro. Jay Webb, 32º, Bro. Jeff Kimble, 32º, Bro. Shawn McCuen, 32º and Bro. 

James McCallion, 32º for their hard work in getting their casts ready!  And speaking of the 

casts, hats off to the work they all put in to making all of this happen.   

 

 Remember to join us again on October 1st and 22nd as we begin a new expanded format Reunion 

allowing us to perform even more Degrees!   

 

James Cervantes, 32º 

Commander - Council of Kadosh 

Director of Ritual 
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Language Center News 

Did You Know  

Donations to The  

Orange County Childhood Language Center  

Are Income Tax Deductible? 

 
Please Make Yours Today! 

By visiting our Web Site 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/donate/ 

Or 

Make check payable  

To: Orange County CLC 

Send Check To: 

801 N. French Street            

Santa Ana, CA 92701 

OC Childhood Language Center 

Office: 714-972-2646 

Email: info@oclanguagecenter.org 

 
A Community Program of the Scottish Rite Foundation for Children 

with Speech and Language Challenges 
 

 

Executive Director: 

Dr. Judy Montgomery, Chapman University 
 

Speech Language Pathologies: 
 

Leslie Sierra-Guzman, MA CCC-SLP              Chris Switzer, MA CCC-SLP 

Laura Garcia-Maxey, MA CCC-SLP 
 

www.OCLanguageCenter.org 
 

Please support your Orange County Childhood Language Center by making 

an individual, group, or company donation.  
 

Support our Center by becoming a member: 

 

Presidentõs Circle: A donation of $500 or more each year 

365 Club:                 A donation of $365 each year 

Center Club:     A donation of $100 each year 

 

Supporters of the OC Childhood Language Center for 2016 

 

 

Presidentõs Circle Members 

 Ill. Rick Wood, 33° Ted Segerstrom, 32° 

 Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° Samuel Brandes, 32° 

 Ill. Donald Tapia, 33° Mike Selix, 32° KCCH 

 Ill. Pete Jantz, 33° Kory Levoy, 32° 

 Ill. Ray Godeke, 33° Tom Olsen, 32° 

 Robert & Kathy Olsen Art Salazar, 32° KCCH 

 Jim Andronaco, Sidepath Inc. Nick Villasenor, 32° 

 Andrew & Palmera Todd David Kussman, 32° KCCH 

 Frankie & Cristi Rosario Anne Hertz 
 Sylvia & Jim Garrett David & Deni Frias 

 Dr. Judy Montgomery Charles & Carol Crusinberry 

 Joe Manning Cynthia Olsen & Michele Bakkila

 Robert Pickell, 32° Ted & Elaine Olsen 

 James McCallion, 32° Loukas Konstantinidis,32° 
 Michelle Cleary  
 

365 Club Members 

Cliff Carpenter, 32° 

 

Center Club Members 

 Thomas Mathisen Deanna K Zawistowski 

 David W. Lockwood, 32° Frederick R. McCuistion, Jr. 

 

 For Information Please Contact - President 

Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

Cell: 714-600-6914 - Email: president@oclanguagecenter.org 

 

 

OC CLC  

Upcoming Events 

The 2016 RiteCare Golf Classic 
     Join us on Monday August 8th for 
a great day of golf at one of Orange 
Countyôs premier Jack Nicklaus-
designed courses. The Yorba Linda 
Country Club will provide the site for 
this event. Registration includes ad-
mission to Gift of Voice dinner and 
auction event immediately following. Reservations can be 
made by calling our board chairman, Frankie Rosario at (714) 
600-6914 or by visiting the OC CLC Website: 
www.OCLanguageCenter.org/golf 

 

The 2016 Gift of Voice Gala Dinner 
      Join us on Monday August 8th 
for a great dinner and auction event 
to help raise money for a worthy 
cause, the Orange County Childhood 
Language Center, recipient of the 
2016 Program of the Year from the 
California Speech-Language Hearing 
Association, at the Yorba Linda Country Club. Join world-
renowned Master Sommelier Michael Jordan for a wine and 
dine experience you will not forget. Reservations can be 
made by calling our board chairman, Frankie Rosario at (714) 
600-6914 or by visiting the OC CLC Website: 
www.OCLanguageCenter.org/gala 
 

           We look forward to seeing you all soon! 
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Language Center News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 Greetings from the OC Childhood Lan-
guage Center. I have some exiting news to report, 
so without further delays here we go! 

White House Celebration Lunch 

 The Orange County Childhood Language 
Center conducted a fund raising 
luncheon at the famous Anaheim 
White House Restaurant.  This 
was a fabulous event where we 
raised money to support our Cen-
ter and celebrate three years of 
award winning therapy services 
with Chapman University.  Our 

CLC was one of the charities that was selected by 
Bruno Serato to have a luncheon at his beautiful 
restaurant.  Bruno and the CLC both have a long 
tradition of helping children and families in Or-
ange County. 

 Our Brother Frankie Ro-
sario, 32Á KCCH was the master 
of ceremonies.  He graciously 
thanked all of the attendees for 
their support of the Center.  He 
also used this opportunity to pre-
sent Dr. Montgomery and the 
Chapman Speech Language Su-
pervisors at the Center with the 

Service Excellence Award, which the Orange 
County Scottish Rite Valley presents to people 
who have been instrumental in our success at The 
Center or in our Valley. 

They Bring the Magic 

Part of our magic at the Center is our strong rela-
tionship with Chapman University, Dr. Judy Mont-
gomery and her very talented Speech Language 
Pathology Supervisors, who work directly with the 
student clinicians from Chapman. 

This magical mix of student clini-
cians, children receiving excel-
lent therapy and expert Supervi-
sors earned the Orange County 
Childhood Language Center the 
ñ2016 Program of the Year 
Awardò from the California 
Speech Language Hearing Asso-
ciation.   

Faithful Supporters 

Brother Frankie also recognized 
the President Club members that 
were in attendance at the lunch-
eon.  These are fellow Brother 
Masons and members of the pub-
lic that donate $500 each year to 
the Center.  The $500.00 number 
is significant because this donation will provide 
free therapy to one child for the year.  Like our 
Valley, these President Club members believe in 
the mission of the Center and go the extra mile to 
ensure our children receive the therapy they need 
to overcome their speech challenges. 

Chapman University 

The partnership between the OC CLC and Chap-
man University has dramatically changed the 
quality of services we are able to provide our chil-
dren.  Our CLC is considered to be one of the best 
performing Childhood Language Centers in the 
state, so our special ñThank Youò to our Valley, 
our Staff and to Chapman University for their ded-
ication to our community! 

Fraternally yours, 
David V. Frias, 32Á 
Vice President, Board of Directors 


